
 

 

WCAC English 
4258 

Seminole St  

English 

Ministry 

Newsletter 
WCAC 溫莎華人宣道會 

Announcements  

Thursday Prayer  
Meet ing @ 9:00 
P.M.  
Prayer meeting will 

resume January 7th.  

Sunday Serv ice 

Regist ra t ion  

In person services are 

cancelled until Covid 

cases go down. 

Sunday School  

Join us at 11am.  See the 

zoom link on Facebook 

WCAC English. 

Covid Rol lback  

WCAC has rolled back to 

online services due to the 

increase in Covid-19 

cases in Windsor.  In 

person services will 

resume when we move 

back to stage orange. 

 

Missionary news:  

Order of Service 
o Welcome and prayer 

o Worship with music 

o Congregational prayer 

o Sermon 

o Announcements + benediction 
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Sermon Title: 
Be the Difference Maker 

Scripture passage: 
Matthew 1-2, Luke 1-2 

Victor and Betty Chin, Mexico 
 
 Sending our warmest Christmas greeting and best wishes to you and your family. Immanuel to you 
all! May you experience a deeper faith and trust in Him during this challenging year. Pray that we will 
continue to have the hope and joy in Christ Jesus in the coming year. Pray God will use each one of us to 
share this miraculous gift of Christ Jesus to those who do not know Him.  
We praise God for your prayer; God indeed opened a new door for us to be part of the mother’s 
group in the park. Few of them are in Betty’s online Spanish class for the past months. Betty would 
chat with the mothers and do crafts with the kids at the park. They even celebrated her birthday at 
the park in early December, the moms brought homemade snacks and the kids gave her handmade 
birthday cards. It was such a blessed day. Pray we could build deeper relationship with these moms 
and their husbands. Pray for this group to increase as other moms join us at the park. Pray for 
protection and good weather as we meet. Pray for opportunities for spiritual conversation with these 
families.  
God is good and faithful in all circumstance. Our Sunday gathering has been online since early this 
year due to Covid; we saw how the Holy Spirit continues to work in those who attend regularly. They 
continue to grow in their knowledge and faith in Christ. Pray with us that God would open a door for 
us to invite more non-believers to join our Sunday gatherings. Do remember those who we have been 
praying for would come to know Him. Pray for those celebrating the Christmas season will 
remember the true meaning of Christmas.  
We thank God for the opportunity to share at the Raise Hallelujah about how God is at work during 
Covid. We were greatly encouraged as we listened to sharing of other workers as well. We also did 
online sharing with our supporting churches and felt blessed to be able to see many of our dear 
friends. Please pray for God’s protection and provision for all Alliance International workers and 
churches around the world.  
We are grateful that our teammate Anne Louie returned to Mexico safely. We give thanks for being 
able to take a few days retreat in a quiet village. We joined our Mexico City team for a Christmas 
celebration with precautions having not seen each other in person for over 9 months. What a blessed 
time together for adults and kids!! Thanks again for your faithful prayer and support this year and 
may the new year bring you more blessings and more hope for the future.  
Immanuel - Victor and Betty Chin  

 How to give to missions: 

If you would like to donate to the work of Victor and Betty, give to the Global Advance Fund 

at: https://www.cmacan.org/give/ 

https://www.cmacan.org/give/

